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CNZ Referee Regulations 
 

The following CNZ Referee Regulation was approved on and is in effect from 16 December 2024. This 

regulation applies in New Zealand in addition to the World Croquet Federation Referee Regulations. 

 

CNZ Referee Regulation – Referees in Charge 

Referees in Charge may be used in NZ only in the following circumstances: 

1) in events that are restricted to high handicap players (e.g. GC 8 and over, AC 16 and over); or 
 

2) in an individual game or match at any level when the occurrence of repeated disputes over 

shots or other problems of interpretation of the Rules, Laws or Regulations prompts the 

Referee of the Tournament to decide that the appointment of a Referee in Charge is 

necessary for that specific game or match. 

 


